From: Klapper, Matthew B. (OAG)

Subject: RE: Jonathan Thompson from National Sheriffs Association Call
To: Gupta, Vanita (OASG)

Sent: October 12, 2021 1:42 PM (UTC-04:00)

Thanks.

From: Gupta, Vanita (OASG) ({9)X(5))
Sent: Tuesday, October 12, 2021 8:55 AM
To: Klapper, Matthew B. (OAG) [(9)X(3))
Subject: FW: Jonathan Thompson from National Sheriffs Association Call

From: Hyun, Peter (OASG)[{(S)X(S))]

Sent: Friday, October 8, 2021 6:02 PM
To: Gupta, Vanita (OASG) (X))

(b) (6)

Subject: Jonathan Thompson from National Sheriffs Association Call

; Colangelo, Matthew (OASG)

VG/Matthew:

Flagging that | just received a call from JT at National Sheriffs Association. He called me to inquire about the memo re:
school board threats.

He asked why DOJ was involving itself in local issues (I let him know my understanding that DOJ investigates threats in
various contexts), and claimed that his sheriffs have “not heard any concerns about threats to local school boards.”

I read him the part of the memo that directed the FBI to coordinate/convene with state/locals, and he claimed that his
sheriffs, “have not heard from anyone at the bureau, and it would have been nice to have a heads-up.” | told him |
would take back his concern.

Thanks,
Peter

Peter S. Hyun | Chief of Staff
Office of the Associate Attorney General
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